
Be Kind – Work Hard – Dream Big  

Congratulations 

Special congratulations to Miss Emma Brown, our year 3/4 class teacher 
who has won a position at Grant High School as a science teacher next year.    
We all hope you enjoy your time at your new school and appreciate all you 
have done at Melaleuca Park PS. 

Pupil Free Days 

Student Free Days, Thursday  14 November: Staff will be  working on our Site 
Learning Plan 

and Friday, 15 November: staff will be  undertaking training in the Berry St 
Education Model.  

Zooper Doopers 

Student leaders will sell Zooper -Doopers on days 210 and over for  50c. 

Governing Council  Meeting 
Our next Governing Council meeting is Week 8 Term 4, Monday 02 
December at 5.30pm.  All interested parents who wish to have a say in their 
child’s education are welcome to join us in the staff room. 

Hats 

We will  have some lovely weather soon. Just a reminder that during term 4 
and in terms 1 and 3,  hats are required for all students when playing outside. 
If a child doesn’t have a hat they will be directed to an undercover area for 
play. Please make sure your child has a hat everyday so that they can choose 
where they would like to play. 

Swimming Lessons 

Swimming lessons will be held at the Wulanda Recreation and Convention 
Centre during week 6 ( 18 November—22 November) this term.  The 
Education Department provides this instruction free to students and the only 
cost to you is the pool entry fee. Bus transport will be covered by the school.  
Swimming is a valued part of the Health and PE curriculum and we are very 
keen that all students  take part in these lessons. 

Erica Hurley 

COMING EVENTS 

6 November Wednes(W4) 

Y6 GHS Transition visits 1:45 
 

7 November Friday  

JP Echo Farm & Valley Lake  
excursion 
 

8 November Friday  

Room 1 Swimming 
 

11 November Monday (W5) 

Remembrance Day  
 

12 November Tuesday 

YELP at Robe Excursion 

5/6 Talking about Money  
 

13 November Wednesday 

Y6 GHS Transition visits 1:45 
 

14  & 15 November Thurs & Fri 

Pupil Free Days 
 

18  -22 November (W6 ) 

Swimming Lessons  all week 
 

19 November Tuesday 

Lego League 

Kindy Transition family visits 

Questacon 
 

20  November  Wednesday 

Y6 GHS Transition visits 1:45 
 

22  November  Friday 

Room 1 Swimming 
 

29  November  Friday (W7) 

Room 1 Swimming 

Assembly 2:40 

The Melaleuca Park Primary School community acknowledges the Boandik people as the traditional 
custodians of the land that we live, work, learn and play on. 

61 Boandik Terrace, Mount Gambier 
Telephone: 8725 1404 

  dl.1020.info@schools.sa.edu.au  
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Principal’s Afternoon Tea recipients 

Dean Waihape 
Dean it is so wonderful to see how much you love learning new things and the excitement it bring you.  
You always try your hardest and you take great care in your work.  Keep working hard.  You are amazing! 

Mason Axelby-Young 
You always try your best, work hard and have a go to the best of your ability even when you may find 
tasks challenging.  Keep up the great work Mason! 

Isabelle Mitchell 
For consistently working hard and giving your best effort to all learning tasks.  Without fail you always 
make a quick start on your learning tasks.  Keep up your amazing hard work. 

Haylee Lawn 
For working really hard to change your concept of yourself as a learner.  It has been wonderful to see 
you continue to challenge yourself this year, and watch your confidence as a learner grow.  Keep 
believing in yourself Haylee! 

Peyton Wingard 
Peyton, you have developed a wonderful attitude towards mathematics and pushed to overcome your 
struggles.  We are beginning to see some amazing results from all your hard work.  Keep striving to be 
your best. 

Jackson Forster                                                                                                                                                                  
for always working hard, avoiding distractions and giving his best efforts in all areas of is learning. 



Principal’s Excellence Awards 

Nik Radzimanowski 
Nik you have settled into our class very well and we 
are so happy to have you as a new member of our 
class.  It has been great to see your smiling face 
when you have arrived at school this week. 

Mahalia Cain 
For your wonderful efforts in handwriting.  Your 
effort and hard work is evident as you are 
demonstrating neat and well-formed letters.  Well 
done Mahalia! 

Ivory Andrews 
For your efforts and enthusiasm in participating in 
PE.  You are always an active participant who tries 
their best.  Well done Ivory! 

Amari Smith 
It’s a pleasure to have you in our class.  You get 
involved in class discussions and activities.  You 
have been giving your learning your best effort.  
Well done. 

Cruz Lawn 
For your effort in all learning areas.  You are giving 
everything a go and trying your best.  Well done 
Cruz! 

Evelyn Heenan 
For being respectful and kind.  Evelyn is always a 
fantastic role model on our excursions. 

Hailie Brodie 
For making positive learning choices consistently.  It 
has been having a positive influence on both your 
learning, wellbeing and friendships.  We hope you’re 
proud of yourself and continue to be confident and 
proud to be yourself. 

Kiesha Latham-Sailor 
For a wonderful start at Melaleuca Park Primary.  You 
have been confident, friendly and respectful.  Kiesha, 
you have also taken on all learning tasks and asked 
for help when needed.  We hope that you feel 
welcome and enjoy being a part of the Melaleuca 
Park Community. 

Piper Jones 
For your excellent team skills at tennis and great 
sportsmanship.  You were kind and respectful to the 
other schools in attendance and demonstrated out 
school values in the community.  Great work! 

Navaeh Addinsall 
For getting on with tasks quickly and taking o 
feedback with your work.  It is always important to 
want to strive and succeed in everything we do, 
which you have demonstrated well over the last few 
weeks. 

Connor Ellery-Sheppard 
For always being a kind and respectful person.  
Connor always works hard. 

5/6 Hot Shots 

Hot Shots Tennis is a fun way for children between the ages of 3-10+ to play and learn tennis skills. Each 

stage provides the right equipment and court size to play tennis at their ability and interest. 



Room1 Term 3 celebrations 



SuperStan 



SuperStan 



5/6 Passion Project 



Community News 

Student works on display 



Community News 

With the December 2024/January 2025 Summer holidays fast approaching, so is the Royal Life Saving 
SA's Holiday Swim Program. 

We have many locations around South Australia and would love to get the word out there to the local 
communities. 

I was hoping it would be possible to share this flyer on your social media platforms and in your 
newsletter from now until the end of the school year. 

We appreciate your help in spreading the word. 

Now is the time to get those last-minute enrolments in! 

Online enrolments will be closing soon, and we don't want you to 
miss out on booking your children in for Holiday Swim! 

The main aims of the program are  

Teach children critical life-saving skills 

Teach basic swimming skills 

Equip kids with the knowledge to stay safe in, on and 
around the water. 

The program is AFFORDABLE so that it remains ACCESSIBLE to families and communities that might 
otherwise miss out on the opportunity to participate in swimming lessons. 

Royal Life Saving also offers pathways into the aquatic industry with their ICONIC Bronze Awards.  The 
Bronze Star, Bronze Medallion, Bronze Cross, Award of Merit and Distinction levels are designed for 
those wanting to further their knowledge and skill set, before moving into the aquatic industry as 
Lifeguards and Swim Teachers within their local communities. 

The program is returning in December 2024 and January 2025 with the Royal Life Saving Swim and 
Survive program. 
 
PROGRAM FEES 
$41.50 per child ( additional pool entry fees may apply)  

Higher awards from $50 

LENGTH/DURATION 

5 days ( may vary based on location) 

5yrs+ 45-minute lessons 

Under 5s 30-minute lessons. 

 
If you have any questions, please reach out to us by phoning 08 8210 4500  

or email holidayswim@royallifesavingsa.com.au 

 More information can be found on our website:  www.holidayswim.com.au 
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